

JUST RAMBLING

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER



November 2015

HAPPY THANKSGIVING

First of all let me explain something, my computer crashed and that is the reason you are receiving this newsletter by mail if you usually receive it by email.

November Campout

The November 2015 campout was held at Owassa Lakeside RV Park on November 12th and was scheduled to be hosted by Thursa Brown. Unfortunately Thursa was in the hospital so couldn't attend, but we managed to still have the campout. Kemps, DePriests, Ralph Jefferson and Finns arrived on Thursday. Carolyn had RV problems so she drove in on Friday. We all decided that we would have the business meeting on Friday morning and covered dish at noon on Friday and then head for home on Friday afternoon. The Finns were having truck problems, so that suited everyone just fine.

We gathered at the clubhouse on Thursday and enjoyed some fellowship and then played a game of dominos. Helen Kemp was the big winner. We had some soup for dinner, which seemed to hit the spot.

On Friday morning, we held the business meeting and then enjoyed lunch with some great food at our covered dish. After cleaning up, we all headed for home.

About Our Members

Thankfully Thursa Brown is out of the hospital and seems to be doing much better.

Betty Spencer is recovering from knee surgery and is doing real well.

Carolyn's RV problem was fixed and was not as extensive as she thought.

Finns made it back home okay and their truck has been repaired.

Jim Fleming (former member) has had hip surgery and is doing good.

Reminders

Invitations have been sent out for our Christmas Luncheon on December 3rd at Arrowhead Country Club in Montgomery. The cost is \$15.00 per person and checks should be sent to Carolyn Gibbs, 103 Seminole Drive, Montgomery, Al. 36117.

Future Campouts and Meetings

Dec. 3, 2015

Jan. 7-9, 2016 - Gibbs

Feb. 11-13, 2016 - Kemps

Mar. 10-12, 2016 - Reids

April 14-17, 2016 - Alabama Samboree

May 12-14, 2016 - Ralph Jefferson

Christmas Luncheon Arrowhead Country Club Spring Villa Campground Opelika, Al.

T.B.A.

The Gathering Place

Repton, Al.

C & C Campground

Lincoln, Al.

T.B.A.

November Birthdays and Anniversaries

Deanna Finn - Nov. 26th

Ed and Emily Rutledge celebrated their 60th Wedding Anniversary on November 10th

We sang Happy Birthday to Deanna.

Deanna Finn Secretary/Treasurer

There is always something for which to be thankful.